TECUMSEH KIWANIS DISPATCH

March 2017
Chartered April 12, 1961

Diana Halstead, Pres. dianahalstead492yahoo.com

Larry McCammon, Sec. larrymccammon@yahoo.com

Celebrating over 55 years of service Cindy Cooper, Treas. bigcin@aol.com

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and one community at a time.

Meeting every Wednesday at 6:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall of the Tecumseh United Methodist Church

Mar. 25 Tecumseh Community Shelter Dedication and Open House - Noon - Lunch to follow

April 1 Berryton Kiwanis-Spring Pancake Feed, Silent Auction and Plant sale 7am-Noon Berryton UMC

April 7-8 Osage City Kiwanis - Assisting with Smoke in the Spring BBQ event. Open to the public

April 22 Southwest Kiwanis-Pancake Feed & Silent Auction Lowman UMC 7-11am to benefit Sheldon Head Start Program

May 11 Kiwanis Division 11 family picnic - 5:30-8:00pm Tecumseh Park Shelter House

Tecumseh Kiwanis Speaker Schedule		
Apr. 12	Lisa	
Apr. 19	Lori	
Apr. 26	Dan	
	Apr. 12 Apr. 19	

Since Oct. 2016 Kiwanis members have

performed 840 service hours of community service. That is an increase of 116 hours over this time last year. Great Job everyone!



Tecumseh Park Shelter

Mar. Comm.	Dinner Repor
Income	\$846.10
Expense	\$196.36

Kiwanis Profit \$389.61

270 meals were served

Tecumseh Community Park Shelter

Our 19 month journey to replace the aging shelter at Tecumseh Community Park has reached fruition. A brand new, first class facility stands ready to serve the community by providing a beautiful place to gather, to celebrate and to enjoy.

Fundraising for the new shelter began June 1, 2015. On March 25, 2017 we will be dedicating the Tecumseh Community Park Shelter with an open house and free lunch for the hundreds of people who made the new shelter a reality.

The Tecumseh Community Park Shelter is a prime example of what can happen when an idea is embraced and nurtured, by a forward thinking community. Congratulations to everyone involved.

Park Updates



The new Tecumseh Park caretaker, Danny Desch, on the job since March 1, is already clearing the fence line, handling some of the watering duties, and taking reservations for the new Shelter. Danny tells me that weekends are filling up fast. Be sure to say hello to Danny when you see him at the park. Look for his small white truck.

The Tecumseh Township is giving the outside bathrooms a face lift. New windows will be installed, bathroom fixtures will be updated and the exterior will be refreshed.



Carving artists Vicki and Pat Langton, Rustic Creations, are working on a new tree sculpture near the playground. There will be an eagle, owl, and various other flora and fauna. This sculpture is in process and looks amazing. Vicki and Pat also carved Chief Tecumseh, located at the entry to the park.

Don't iron your four leaf clover, you wouldn't want to press your luck. Mike Hall